
Leamington and District Table Tennis Association 
 

Minutes of a meeting of the Executive Committee held on 28th February 2002 at AP 
Sports and Social Club. 

 
Present: - Malcolm Macfarlane (in the chair), John Bolitho, Lynn Bolitho, Hazel Higgins, Carol 
Meredith, Ray Meredith, Sam Meredith, Phil Paine and Estyn Williams. 
 
Apologies for absence were received from: - Chris Atkins, Doug Lowe, Andrew Meredith and 
Caroline Williams 
 
1. Minutes. 
The minutes of the last meeting held on 31st January 2002 were approved as a true record 
and signed by the chairman.  
 
2. Correspondence. 
a. From John Earles enclosing a donation as a Vice President. 
b. From Warwick District Council agreeing to 100% rate relief on HQ. 
c. From ETTA – routine correspondence. 
 
3. League report 
The following late cards were reported:- FC J v FC I, St G B v St G A, Phoenix v 
Wellesbourne. The Phoenix late card was their second and accordingly one point would be 
deducted. The others were first late cards by the home team concerned. 
 
4. Financial report 
Income was reported from a surplus approximately £225 including sponsorship on 
Leamington Closed, £82 from Warwickshire TTA half the surplus on the Warwickshire Closed. 
Payments had been made of £14 travelling and £16 venue contribution for the Alec Brook 
competition, £7 for HQ water bill and £192 for shirts. John Bolitho and Carol Meredith were 
thanked for their contributions towards the cost of shirts. It was agreed to pay a total of £350 
for new lights for use at finals night. 
 
5. Representative report 
The vets team were congratulated on qualifying for the first time for the last 16 in the Alec 
Brook. No matches had yet been played in the Midland League junior division. 
 
6. Competitions report 
Both cups had reached the quarter finals and were running smoothly. 
 
7. Press report 
The Press Officer was congratulated on the front page report with by line in the Evening 
Telegraph mid week pink. 
 
8. Coaching report 
The cost of coaching by Ian Marshall was being covered by the fees paid plus the grant 
received. 
 
9. Social report 
All arrangements were in hand. The room and disco had been booked and tickets would go 
on sale shortly. 
10. Next meeting 
The date of the next meeting was left to the Chairman and General Secretary.  


